9569 State Hwy 70 Minocqua, WI 54548



Phone: (715) 358-5259 Fax: (715) 358-5246

July 24th, 2023

Dear Lakeland STAR School/Academy Students and Families,

I hope this letter finds you well and your summer has been relaxing and enjoyable. As you know, next school year will bring many changes especially with the addition of many new staff members. We've spent the summer planning and we are more excited than ever to begin the 2023-24 school year at LSSA.

Student registration is a necessity for all students who attend LSSA. Our annual student registration process will take place from Monday, August 21st through Thursday August 24th. We are working towards creating a more parent friendly website. All registration forms and other important forms for the school year will be linked under the "Parent Portal" tab on the LSSA website. In order to get the school year started on a positive note, we request that students and parents/guardians complete the following steps for the annual student registration process:

- 1. Annual registration forms are available on the LSSA website (https://lakelandstar.org/). Click on "2023/24 School Registration" to complete and submit the annual registration form.
- 2. Parents and students must fill and complete all required fields, then click submit. Your responses will be sent electronically to the Lakeland STAR School/Academy (LSSA) School office.
- 3. Please complete and submit the Emergency Form also available on the LSSA website. Click on "Emergency Form Link" on the bottom of the LSSA home page.
- 4. After the registration form and the emergency form have been received by LSSA, students may come in (August 21-24) to pay the \$25.00 registration fee. This payment can be made with cash, check made payable to LSSA, or through Infinite Campus with a credit card. Students may also pick up their student schedules. Computers will be available in the LSSA office during the registration period (August 21-24) for your use.
- 5. If your student is planning or wanting to participate in a sport this year, please fill out the school registration forms on the LUHS website as well as the registration for LSSA.

We welcome freshmen and all students who are new to LSSA for their first day of school on Thursday, August 31st at 8:00 am, and the first day of classes for all students will be Friday, September 1 beginning at 8:00 am.

Thank you in advance for your time in registering for the 2023-24 school year, and enjoy the rest of your summer!

Best,

Stephanie Cull LSSA Principal